Hong Kong College of Emergency Medicine February 2021 Newsletter College Website: www.hkcem.org.hk



New Year Message from Dr Clara Wu

Dear Fellows and Trainees.

A Happy Chinese New Year to all fellows and trainees!

Last year was an unusual year for all of us due to the COVID-19 pandemic. Despite we have encountered many challenges, I am glad to see that, with everyone's effort, we have managed to support training and college examination without much disruption. Thank you all for your commitment and hard work.

In the coming New Year, the College will put more effort and gear our focus to improve the wellbeing of EM physicians as well as to promote EM research to wider colleagues. Research is for everyone. To enhance the research ambience in local community, we have already set up a research taskforce to promulgate research across different sectors. Meanwhile, the College has also planned various activities to foster a culture that supports wellbeing in our daily life and workplace.



President Dr WU Wing Yee Clara

Details of the research programme and wellbeing activities will be released in the near future. Under the social distancing policy, these activities may be held in small groups and in different formats. You are most welcome to join us as we value your support and participation!

In the Chinese zodiac, the Ox symbolises such character traits as diligence, dependability, strength and determination. Let us all serve with dedication, strive to provide care to our community and nurture a supportive working environment to one another. With all the effort we put together, I am sure the coming year will be a rewarding and reassuring one.

On behalf of my council members and College staff, I wish you and your family a healthy, happy and prosperous New Year of the Ox!

Dr Clara Wu President of HKCEM



Hong Kong College of Emergency Medicine

February 2021 Newsletter

College Website: www.hkcem.org.hk

College Activities: Joint Clinical Meeting – 6th January 2021







Case presentation by Dr Sam YANG of Union Hospital

Two-day Simulation- based Workshop on Clinical Performance at EM Emergencies – $6-7^{\rm th}$ Jan 2021



Emergency Cases Sharing by Emergency Physician in Private Practice - organized by Private Emergency Physicians' Chapter

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the last case sharing meeting organized by the Private Emergency Physicians' Chapter was already more than one year ago, in which Dr Anfernee YIM shared his invaluable experience in pediatric sedation.

On 21st January 2021, we met again in a zoom webinar. In the meeting, fellow guest speakers including Dr Karen CHAN (Gleneagles Hospital), Dr Gary CHU (ex-HKU-Shenzhen AED), Dr KK MAN (HK Baptist Hospital) and Dr Derek HO shared with the audience interesting cases they came across in their private practice.

The cases covered a very wide range of disease spectrum including neuro-vascular (acute ischemic stroke and cervical artery dissection), surgical emergency (torsion of testis), deep vein thrombosis of upper limbs and Botox poisoning. All of our audience including College trainees and fellows from both private and public sectors did enjoy the case sharing.

On behalf of the Chapter, I would like to express my heartfelt thanks to the speakers for their well-prepared and high-quality presentations. With the support from College IT, fellows and trainees who did not join us could review the video clips of the meeting on the College website.

I am looking forward to meeting all of you again in the near future. Stay safe and healthy.

Dr LAM Ka-keung, Chairman of Private Emergency Physicians' Chapter, HKCEM.

Room 809, Hong Kong Academy of Medicine, 99 Wong Chuk Hang Road, Aberdeen, Hong Kong

Tel: +852 2871-8877 Fax: +852 2554-2913



Hong Kong College of Emergency Medicine

February 2021 Newsletter

College Website: www.hkcem.org.hk

ECCI Sedation for Emergency Procedure Course - 20th Dec 2020



Tutorial by Dr Patrick TSANG



Mini-lecture by Dr Marc YANG & Dr KO Shing

HKAM Fellowship Conferment Ceremony – 18th Dec 2020



Presidents of all Colleges



Hong Kong College of Emergency Medicine

February 2021 Newsletter

College Website: www.hkcem.org.hk

Upcoming events:



ACEM 2021

Date: 17-19th Dec 2021 Theme: Global Challenge,

Asian Solutions.

Format: virtual conference

Website: https://acem2021.hk/

Webinar: Overseas EM Practice Experience – **HKCEM Young Fellows' Chapter**

Date: 15th Mar 2021, 17:00-1830

Speakers

Dr WONG Ho-tung (TMH) - Singapore Dr CHEUNG Ying (PMH) - United Kingdom Dr Martin LEUNG (QMH) - Australia and Ireland



Joint Clinical Meeting – 3rd February 2021

Date 3rd February 2021 (Wednesday)

Time 5:30 pm to 7:30 pm

Venue Pao Yue Kong Auditorium, G/F, HKAM Jockey Club Building.

Zoom attendance also available

Program

5:30pm – 6:15pm Case Presentation by AED, PYNEH

6:15pm – 7:00pm "2020 Update on AHA resuscitation guidelines:

What's new & what you need to know about"

- Dr HO Man Kam Consultant, Union Hospital

7:00pm – 7:30pm Discussion on OSCE by AED, TSWH

HKCEM Virtual Running Competition 2021 -Organized by HKCEM Sports Team

Staying physically active is the key to strengthen your health and is an important strategy for healthy living during the COVID-19 pandemic. In order to comply with the

Government's measure in social distancing, various sports activities are restricted and all major competitions were sadly canceled...

Don't be disappointed. Now HKCEM Sports Team and Running Team invites you to join our first ever Virtual Running Competition 2021.

The event will be launched in March 2021 with attractive prizes! Please stay tuned!!!

